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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
MONDAY 20th FEBRUARY  2006
QUESTION NO. 24
QUESTION: 
Councillor Joe Neville
“ To ask the Manager for a detailed update on discussions between Council officials and St. Dominic’s Housing Association in relation to the provision of emergency accommodation, with specific reference to a letter sent to the Council dated November 29th, 2005 and will the Manager please note that accommodation was offered to St. Dominic’s Housing Association in December, 2004 but such accommodation unfortunately proved unsuitable for the Housing Association and will the Manager outline in detail what endeavours will be made to expedite this issue and will the Manager make a detailed statement on the issues raised in this question?” 

REPLY: 



South Dublin County Council has had a long standing positive relationship for a number of years with the St. Dominic’s group which, in fact, pre dates the establishment of St. Dominic’s Housing Association.  With particular reference to the letter of November 29th, 2005 from St. Dominic’s Housing Association, the various issues raised therein were addressed and discussed in detail with the Chairperson of the Association in the course of a telephone communication from the Council in early January 2006 and were discussed further in the course of a formal meeting with the Association on 27th January, 2006.  



As the Councillor is aware, the Council did identify a premises in Tallaght village which was offered to St. Dominic's Housing Association by the Council in December 2004 for use as emergency homeless accommodation.  The Association, having considered the matter indicated that the premises in question was not suitable for the particular type of service which the Association wishes to provide.  While the Council continues to seek to identify a suitable site/premises, the availability of such sites/premises in such a central location is extremely limited.  Following the meeting of 27th January, 2006, St. Dominic’s Housing Association has undertaken to explore a number of possibilities regarding the development of proposals with private developers as part of the Part V planning process and the Council will maintain ongoing contact with the Association regarding the development of proposals.    
The members will be kept informed of progress in this matter.  
